

**Green Lanes Strategy Group**  
**minutes, 17 October 2011**

This page is intentionally left blank

## GREEN LANES STRATEGY GROUP

17<sup>h</sup> October 2011 at 7pm

## ATTENDING:

Cllr David Browne (DB)  
 Ian Sygrave (IS)  
 Shefik Mehmet (SM)  
 Andy Newman (AN)  
 Emma Davies (ED)

Rob Chau (RC)  
 Sue Green (SG)  
 Geoff Amabilino (GA)

ITEM NBR.	ITEM	ACTION
1.	<p><b>APOLOGIES</b> received from:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Cllr Nilgun Canver</li> <li>• Cllr Zena Brabazon</li> <li>• Cllr Karen Alexander</li> <li>• Jono Clay-Michael</li> </ul>	
2.	<p><b>Festival Budget</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• RC presented an up to date budget sheet, to include the information requested at the last meeting.</li> <li>• It was noted that there are still some outstanding funds (approx £3.5k) that have yet to be received, including sponsorship money from Veolia.</li> <li>• LBH Budget Funding 1 should be noted as S106 + Bridge.</li> <li>• RC to update the document with a set of notes providing explanation where necessary.</li> <li>• DB to liaise with Cllr Canver and Kevin Crompton with regards to the money generated from the bridge. Potential to take this matter to the Area Committee to formally agree that the money is passed back to the Group.</li> <li>• RC and AN to review AN's budget sheet and extract costs (table, chairs and marquees) for children's activities from Wright's costs outlined on the budget sheet produced by RC.</li> </ul>	<p>DB</p> <p>RC/AN</p>
3.	<p><b>Outer London Fund Round 1-Christmas Markets</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• SM confirmed that he is waiting to hear back re using the Hawes and Curtis Car Park. The group were informed that South Haringay School Playground is available for hire at £50 per hour. SM to chase.</li> <li>• The group agreed that the event will take place on 10<sup>th</sup> and 11<sup>th</sup> December.</li> <li>• RC noted that he had received a quote for a 25 person ice rink at £2,600. RC to obtain further information in regards to set up time etc. The ice rink would be situated at the school.</li> <li>• It is proposed to put a climbing frame and winter Olympics on the car park.</li> <li>• RC to contact Tunji re applying for a TMO for the whole weekend for Mattison Road. The group agreed that a site visit should take place.</li> <li>• Approx 10/15 stalls will be set up on Mattison Road.</li> <li>• RC informed the group that he had spoken to Muswell Hill Traders Association; they are holding their event on the 10<sup>th</sup> December. Aim is to drive traffic into the area.</li> </ul>	<p>SM</p> <p>RC</p> <p>RC</p>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• AN noted that carol singing with the community garden could be co-ordinated with the events.</li> <li>• DS to liaise with the Salvation Army in regards to potentially getting a band to play.</li> <li>• RC to meet with Steve Lain to discuss Christmas lights. The group agreed that the official switch on should take place on the 3<sup>rd</sup> December.</li> </ul>	AN DS RC
<b>4. Outer London Fund Round 2</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• RC informed the group the he had met with Nick to discuss the bid and conducted a site visit to Leyton where they have undertaken similar works. The architect for these works is willing to undertake a feasibility study for the proposed canopy works on the basis that if the bid is successful this company would oversee the works.</li> <li>• Round two bid will focus on the following: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Shop canopies</li> <li>○ Shop signage</li> <li>○ Street Lighting</li> <li>○ Bridge LED Panel</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Deadline for bids is the 14<sup>th</sup> November.</li> <li>• The group agreed that if successful as separate piece of work could be undertaken with enforcement to address the issue of satellite dishes.</li> <li>• RC noted that he had liaised with Yvette Chin who had provided the costs for the canopies that have been installed on Myddleton Road, at a cost of £4,500 each.</li> <li>• It was noted than maximum funds would be allocated for canopies, then signing, street lighting and the bridge.</li> <li>• The group agreed that a tear drop lamp column similar to those situated in Tottenham would most appropriate for the Green Lanes area. RC to liaise with Steve Lain re costs.</li> <li>• RC to circulate the bid prior to submitting to Marc Dorfman for sign off.</li> </ul>	To note  RC RC
<b>5. AOB</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• None</li> </ul>	
<b>6. Date of Next Meeting</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• 7<sup>th</sup> November, 7pm, venue TBC.</li> </ul>	